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PRESENTATION TO THE PARLIAMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON HIGHER EDUCATION: 12 NOVEMBER 2014:
PUBLIC SERVANTS ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH AFRICA (PSA)

Dear Chairperson of the Portfolio Committee, Honourable Members of Parliament, Senior Management of the Department of Higher Education and Training, PSA, Nehawu and POPCRU leaders, Members of the Media, The Public, All Protocol Observed:
INTRODUCTION

The Public Servants Association of South Africa is a registered trade union in terms of the Labour Relations Act, Act 66 of 1995 as amended. The PSA is actively organizing in all spheres of Government and is currently the biggest non-political union in the Republic of South Africa. It is our core business to protect the rights and interests of our members in their employment relationship with the State. The PSA again obtained the majority status in the General Public Service Sectoral Bargaining Council (GPSSBC) and is therefore a key stakeholder in the negotiation process as far as it relates to departmental chambers affiliated to the GPSSBC. This includes the current FETC Bargaining Unit (name unchanged) which functions under the scope of the GPSSBC.
The PSA doesn’t believe in using the portfolio committee as a platform to openly and intentionally discredit the department but we report to the portfolio committee as per the invitation received and in doing so we report with integrity, honesty and on matters pertaining to the migration of staff employed at TVET Colleges and Adult Education and Training (AET) centres 

It is extremely important for us, as a key stakeholder to inform the constituted portfolio committee of the PSA’s current concerns regarding the actual transfer of staff to the DHET as well as its concerns regarding the staff that will remain at colleges. 
TRANSFER OF STAFF FROM TVET COLLEGES AND AET CENTRES TO THE DHET:
Collective agreements were signed by parties in the FETC Bargaining Units falling under the scopes of the ELRC as well as the GPSSBC. These agreements makes provision for the transfer of Lecturers and Support Staff respectively. In concluding these agreements effect was given to section 12 of the Further Education and Training Colleges Amendment  Act 3 of 2012 subject to section 197 of the Labour Relations Act 66 of 1995, as amended.
The criteria agreed upon by the parties who signed the transfer agreements were based on the College Allocation versus the Wages Bill with a view to make a determination in line with section 34(4) of the FET College Act, 3 of 2012 which states: “ Any lecturer member of the support staff employed by a public college in a post that is fully funded in terms of the norms and standards on 1 January 2012, must be verified by the Minister as fully funded posts, and the Minister must, subject to section 197 of the Labour relations Act, transfer those posts to the organisational structure of the Department in accordance with the Public Service Act”.
The agreements further states that: “If it is established that the ratio of the College Allocation versus the Wage Bill is 63% or less then all staff employed at the college should transfer to the DHET”.
The agreement clearly states that where colleges exceeded the 63% ratio, only the positions falling within the 63% will be transferred to the DHET.
IDENTIFYING POSITIONS TO BE TRANSFERRED
The PSA is concerned with the fact that Colleges have not given their cooperation during numerous exercises conducted to collect information on the actual number of posts, the actual utilisation of the Wage Bill and other relevant information that will enable parties to establish exactly how many and which posts will be transferred.

In addition to the above it has also been reported to the PSA that all colleges (all the colleges) are not receiving their actual College Allocation from the DHET due to the DHET’s budget being limited. The PSA therefore needs to share its concern that the 63% of the College Allocation in calculating the number of posts to be transferred is extremely distorted and incorrect. This monetary shortfall on the College Allocations are now resulting in many colleges being indicated as overspending their College Allocation on wages. These figures in respect of the Colleges’ spending are misleading. If not corrected immediately it will result in the incorrect number of staff being transferred to the DHET and parties being deliberately misled by the DHET.
EMPLOYEES THAT WILL NOT BE TRANSFERRED
The PSA is currently experiencing difficulties with the position that the staff will be in if they are not transferred and more specifically the dilemmas they will be facing.

The first concern is their fear of the colleges not being able to generate its’ own income in order to continue to employ them. This mater was discussed extensively at the FETC Bargaining Unit where the PSA now drafted an agreement to engage the employer with a view to secure the further employment of the staff that will not be transferred.

The DHET has on numerous occasions indicated, on record, that no employee will lose his/her employment should they remain at the College. Unfortunately the DHET is not in a position to guarantee the further employment of these employees as the various Colleges will be the employers.
Unfortunately, FETCEO, the employer’s organisation that represents the 50 colleges is silent on this matter. Their commitment is needed in order to secure the further employment of staff who will not be transferred to the DHET. In short we need a guarantee from all the stakeholders that no employee will lose their employment after transfer has taken place.
CONCLUSION
The PSA is not at all opposed to the transfer of college staff to the DHET.

The PSA is however pleading with the House to ensure that the staff working at our colleges who are working hard to ensure that our nation have the opportunities to further their learning are treated fairly in this process of transfer.
We as PSA are looking forward to resolving the above concerns with the appropriate partners at the appropriate fora. 

The PSA wishes to thank the Portfolio Committee for providing us with the opportunity to come and share our presentation and wish the Committee all of the best in performing their important roles and functions. Most of all we as PSA wish to thank each and every Lecturer and member of the Support Staff at our TVET Colleges and AET centres in South Africa for the enormous task they are doing under severe pressure. We thank them for serving South Africa. 

Thank You

_______________________
Eitel Bock – PSA Chief Negotiator in the FETC Bargaining Units. 
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